
March 24, 2025

Greetings Council,

Grand River Cab Inc. is aware of the letter presented to Council last week from Easy 
Ride requesting an amendment to the current existing prohibition that does not allow for 
vehicles over the 10 year mark to continue as taxi cabs. Grand River Cab also sent an 
email to staff back in January 2025 requesting the same consideration. We understand 
that the correspondence submitted by Easy Ride was referred back to staff. We are less 
than a week away from one of our best running cabs falling into this restriction. This 
particular vehicle is a 10 year old cab, certified and previously inspected by County 
staff; and may be forcibly retired despite its excellent condition as a result of regular and 
timely maintenance. Regrettably, if staff does not allow for some sort of extension or 
consideration we will have to spend money to decommission this vehicle. 

Respectfully,

Danny Teves
General Manager
(519)442-3334
grandrivercabinc@gmail.com


